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commonly  caused by jediment in drainage 
pipes and  structures, debris on drainage 
grates, uneven settlement or  separation o f  

cracks, loose mortar and brick work, 
broken or  missing structure steps and 
deteriorated drainage frames, grates and 
manhole covers. 
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is commonly caused by debris or vegetative 

Exhibit 3 (Continued) 

Bare, bald or dead grass areas oiten result 
i rom dry climate periods or droughts. 
Damage to the vegetative cover, topsoil and 
or final cover material may result i rom the 
following: soil erosion, washouts, 
stormwater run-on or run-off, rodent holes 
and unwanted vegetative growth such as 
trees, shrubs, and vines. Ponding areas and 
wet spots are often caused by uneven soil 

cause landfill liner and geosynthetic 
material deterioration from unwanted 
atmospheric exposure. Liner rips or tears 
due could occur as a resuit of uneven soil 
settlement below the liner. Excessive loads 
placed on the landfill area could result in 

Structural damage to blower station house, 
blowers, li2hting and or electrical power 
systems are often caused bv storms, long 
term outdoor weather exposure and or 
vandalism. Note: The inspection, 
maintenance and repairs o i  the gas 
monitoring wells, collection wells and 
condensate traps are recorded on the Gas 
~ M o n  itorine Reaorts. 

erosion, settlement. E.ucessive growth 
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